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NOMINATION OF GRAND 

REPRESENTANTS 

MW Bro John Garland, DGM MW Senior Grand 
Officer and Brethren, I have the honour to give 
notice that the following named Brethren have 
been appointed Grand Representants of the 
Masonic High Council for England and Wales. 
 
GERMANY 

 
MW Bro. Nikolaus Ehrenfried 
High Councillor, MHC 
 
FRANCE 

 
RW Bro. Michel Singer 
Honorary Member MHC 
 
SERBIA AND MONTENEGRO 

 
RW Bro. BZ 
Honorary Member MHC 
 
INDIA 

 
RW Bro. P F
Honorary Member MHC 
 
PORTUGAL 

 
RW Bro. AC 
Honorary Member MHC 
 
MEXICO 

 
RW Bro. RA 
High Councillor, MHC 

NOMINATION OF GRAND OFFICERS 

 

Whereas the Most Worshipful Masonic High 
Council for England and Wales, being in Grand 
Assembly on the 25th of February 2005, and 
later being in special session, on the above date 
did by resolution, duly ratified, agree with their 
Masters and Wardens and Grand Officers to go 
into convention on the aforesaid date, adopt a 
Grand Lodge Constitution, to establish and 
consecrate in due form a Grand Lodge of Free 
and Accepted Masons for England and Wales, 
under the style and title of the Most Worshipful 
Regular Grand Lodge of England. This being 
agreed to by the Members of the Masonic High 
Council, the Grand Assembly proceeded to elect 
and install on the 5th of March 2005: 
 
Senior Grand Officer MW. Bro. John Garland, 
DGM and elected to preside over the Masonic 
High Council General Assembly. 
 
Grand Officer W. Bro. Jon Artemis, MHC 
and elected as Grand Treasurer General of the 
Masonic High Council for England and Wales. 
 
Bro. Rui Alexander Gabirro, MHC 
and elected as Secretary General of the Masonic 
High Council for England and Wales. 
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MASONIC HIGH COUNCIL OF ITALY 

 

The Masonic High Council for England and Wales 
informs that several Grand Lodges in Italy have 
requested that a Masonic High Council of Italy 
be established under the Auspices of the 
Regular Grand Lodge of England. The said 
Italian Brethren will be Presided over by a 
Grand Master of Italy. 
 

NEW LODGES 

 

The Masonic High Council for England and Wales 
is continuing to receive the request from several 
Lodges to join the RGLE in due form. At present 
we have to inform that negotiations with the 
interested parties have started.  
 

HISTORIC INTRODUCTION OF 

MASONRY IN ALBANIA 

 
The Masonic High Council for England and Wales  
announces that a Craft Lodge is being establish 
in Tirana capital city of Albania, and wishes all 
the best to the first ever Craft Lodge to be 
consecrated in Albania.  
 
 
 

HA-SHEM LODGE No. 39 
 

The Masonic High Council is pleased to 
announce that has received all the necessary 
documentation and has welcomed the Lodge 
Ha-Shem No. 39 that has now successfully 
joined us. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Bro. Rui Alexander Gabirro 
Secretary General 
Masonic High Council for England and Wales 
16 Victoria Park, Dover, Kent 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 
MW Deputy Grand Master: Brethren, I have to 
announce that MW Bro. Nikolaus Ehrenfried 
High Councillor, MHC has been appointed to 
represent the MHC/RGLE at the Bicentenary of 
the Supreme Council of the Grand Lodge 
National of Italy in Rome on the 8, 9 and 10 of 
April 2005. 
 
MW Bro Nikolaus Ehrenfried High Councillor, 
MHC has being appointed to represent the 
MHC/RGLE at the United Grand Lodge of 
Europe meeting from May 5th to 9th to be held 
in Bucharest, Romania. 
 
The MHC/RGLE has received an Official 
Invitation from the Grand Lodge of South 
India to attend its Annual Communication and 
10th Grand Festival of the Grand Lodge of 
South India to be held at Coimbatore on the 
7th May 2005. 
 
The MHC/RGLE has received the Official 
Invitation from the National Grand Lodge of 
Portugal to attend the Installation of its new 
Grand Master to be held at Lisbon on the 21st 
of May 2005. 
 
The Masonic High Council for England and 
Wales has to inform that it has received the 
Deputy Grand Chancellor and special envoy of 
the Grand Master of the Grand Lodge of 
France RW Bro Gérard LEMPEREUR in London 
on the 31st of March 2005. 
 
The Masonic High Council for England and 
Wales has to inform that has received the 
Grand Chancellor of the Great Priory of the 
Gauls on the 2nd of April 2005. 
 
 
 

 


